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Greetings Parents and Students of Oak Run Elementary School, a public Montessori school! 
 
Hoedown News: A great time was had at our 5th Annual Hoedown last Saturday. A big thank you to everyone 
who helped put on the event. Many community members and families came out to enjoy our students’ 
performances, the live music, and delicious food. Oak Run is a wonderful community filled with generous and 
caring people!  
 
Because of the generosity of our school community and Oak Run community members, Parent Club reports 
that approximately $2,600 was raised for Oak Run Elementary Parent Club. We are looking forward to our next 
event, the Holiday Bazaar in December. If you know of, or are a vendor who would like to participate in this 
event, please contact Tina Pollycutt for more information at 472-3241 or tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org. 
 
Picture Day: Don’t forget that Monday, October 28th is picture day. We have order envelopes in the main 
office, or you can order online by going to mylifetouch.com and enter Picture Day ID: CR229239Q0.  By using 
this code, pictures can be ordered and paid for all online. 
 
Halloween: Please note that Halloween costumes will be allowed at school on Thursday, October 31. We just 
ask that you follow a few simple rules when dressing your little ghoul or goblin for the occasion. Please no 
fake  blood, gore, weapons, or masks. Lower elementary will provide healthy treats for our Trick-or-Treaters. 
Please check with classroom teachers if you are planning to bring a treat to share. 
 
Dress Code: Please make sure to send students in shoes that have a back strap. It is unsafe to wear flip flops at 
school. If you are worried about wet feet, please send an extra pair of shoes or boots with your child. Thank 
you for your attention to this matter. Safety first! 
 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board 
Meetings and School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2rd 
Wednesday of the month in the ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
November 13 at 3:00 PM. School Site Council will meet the following Wednesday, November 20 at 3:00 PM. 
Both meetings are held in the ORESD Office. 
  
In gratitude, 
 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 

 

 

  



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
 

Week of October 14, 2019 
 

Here is a look at some of the work and discoveries happening at Oak Seed Preschool! 
 

                                

Trying new food; a juicy pomegranate and fresh, local yogurt.    Practicing pre-writing skills. 

 

Concentrating on skills. Sorting, grouping and counting objects. Choosing challenging work. 

          
                         

 

 

~ Ms. Lisa 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

Greetings,  
 

My favorite day of the week is Share Day. Bringing something special to class, like a personal collection, item acquired 

during travel or photos of loved ones, allows students to learn valuable communication, listening and public speaking 

skills. Plus, we get to learn something about one another, and grow as a community. Happy Share Day!  

~ Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 
 
Greetings, 
 
A common saying among Montessori teachers is "We can do hard things!" 
 

Often this comes as a response to a child who complains that a proposed project or task will be "too hard" before 
they've even tried it. 
 
In preparation for Hoedown, Upper Elementary did a hard thing: we wrote with fire! Students used a wood burning tool 
to draw designs on circles of wood. It was hard. We did the math, and it took each student who participated an average 
of 28 minutes just to burn their piece. 
 

But guess what? As we did this work, the classroom reached a new level of calm concentration. What's more, students 
quietly complimented and encouraged the craftsperson the whole time it was happening.  
 

Later, I came across the following passage from Madeline L'Engle's A Wrinkle in Time, examining the dynamics between 
parents and a (preternaturally self-aware) child who's been asked to do hard things: 
 

At last she turned to her father. “I’m--I’m sorry, Father.” 
He took both her hands in his, bent down to her with his short-sighted eyes. “Sorry for what, Megatron?” 
Tears almost came to her eyes at the gentle use of the old nickname. “I wanted you to do it all for me. I wanted 
everything to be all easy and simple...So I tried to pretend that it was all your fault...because I was scared, and I didn’t 
want to have to do anything myself--” 
“But I wanted to do it for you,” Mr. Murry said. “That’s what every parent wants.” He looked into her dark, frightened 
eyes. “I won’t let you go, Meg. I am going.” 
“No.” Mrs. Whatsit’s voice was sterner than Meg had ever heard it. “You are going to allow Meg the privilege of 
accepting this danger. You are a wise man, Mr. Murry. You are going to let her go.” 
Mr. Murry sighed. He drew Meg close to him. “Little Megaparsec. Don’t be afraid to be afraid. We will try to have 
courage for you. That is all we can do. Your mother--” 
“Mother was always shoving me out into the world,” Meg said. “She’d want me to do this. You know she would. Tell her-
-” she started, choked, then held up her head and said, “No. Never mind. I’ll tell her myself.” 
“Good girl. Of course you will.” 
 

This week, if your child complains that something is too hard, or especially if they predict that something they haven't 
yet tried will be too hard, try to refrain from either voicing sympathy or offering some unrelated treat or reward. Say, 
instead, "Well, we can do hard things."  
 
If you can, remind them of an intrinsic skill-based reward that comes with the task, as in: "Just think how well you'll be 
able to read/write/spell/solve problems after you've done all that!" 
 

If you must offer a reward, frame the result of the work as the trophy, as in: "When you're done, you'll have a book that 
you wrote all by yourself!" or "When you're done, you'll have the answer!" 
 

As adults, we know that just because something's hard, doesn't mean it's too hard (for example: parenting or teaching). 
Let's help the children of our community learn and remember this lesson. 
 
With gratitude, 
Miss Anne 
 

  



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 
 
What a day we had a Whiskeytown Lake Tuesday! Our Whiskeytown Environmental Camp Naturalist, Lori, led 
the students to discover many aspects of fire ecology, fire recovery, and questions scientists are still 
researching and debating about fire-affected lands. She told us how Lodge pole pine cones will only open 
when heated: serotinous. We also saw quartz outside a former gold mine, because gold and quartz vein 
together due to hydrothermal activity.  
 
In addition, we reviewed our lessons on the sun, moon, and Earth for Friday's test. Your student should be 
able to tell you the moon cycle, and why we have seasons. One reading group is deep into Wrinkle in 
Time; another reading group is wrapping up Raisin in the Sun, to be followed by a writing project about 
overcoming obstacles. In history, we're studying ancient Rome.  
 
Please call or write with any concerns, 
 
Sincerely,  
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Happy Friday! 
 
This week the kids spent being authors and writing a story based on the pictures they saw in a book. I loved 
seeing their imaginations run as they created their stories.  
 
We also spent time learning about lizards and enjoying the sunshine outside. These kids have endless energy 
as they run after each other playing different versions of tag while laughing and playing! 
  
Have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Love,  
Ms. Nicole 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



  

 



 

         https://shasta-celebrates-teachers.com/ 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Montara Strawn  School Board Clerk  mstrawn@oakrunschool.org 
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Nicole Sabah  Project SHARE Coordinator nsabah@shastacoe.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 

 


